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SUMMARY OF AUDIT FINDINGS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Number of standards exceeded:  

Number of standards met:  

Number of standards not met: 

Number of standards not applicable: 
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Standard 115.311 Zero tolerance of sexual abuse and sexual harassment; PREA Coordinator 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.312 Contracting with other entities for the confinement of residents 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

PREA Audit Report 5 



Standard 115.313 Supervision and monitoring 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.315 Limits to cross-gender viewing and searches 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.316 Residents with disabilities and residents who are limited English proficient  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.317 Hiring and promotion decisions  

 
 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.318 Upgrades to facilities and technologies 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.321 Evidence protocol and forensic medical examinations 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.322 Policies to ensure referrals of allegations for investigations 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.331 Employee training 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.332 Volunteer and contractor training 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.333 Resident education 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
  

PREA Audit Report 10 



Standard 115.334 Specialized training: Investigations 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.335 Specialized training: Medical and mental health care 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.341 Screening for risk of victimization and abusiveness 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.342 Use of screening information 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.351 Resident reporting 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.352 Exhaustion of administrative remedies 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.353 Resident access to outside confidential support services 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.354 Third-party reporting  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.361 Staff and agency reporting duties 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.362 Agency protection duties  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.363 Reporting to other confinement facilities  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.364 Staff first responder duties 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.365 Coordinated response 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.366 Preservation of ability to protect residents from contact with abusers  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.367 Agency protection against retaliation  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.368 Post-allegation protective custody  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.371 Criminal and administrative agency investigations  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.372 Evidentiary standard for administrative investigations 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.373 Reporting to residents  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.376 Disciplinary sanctions for staff 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.377 Corrective action for contractors and volunteers  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.378 Disciplinary sanctions for residents  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.381 Medical and mental health screenings; history of sexual abuse 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.382 Access to emergency medical and mental health services  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.383 Ongoing medical and mental health care for sexual abuse victims and abusers 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.386 Sexual abuse incident reviews  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.387 Data collection  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.388 Data review for corrective action  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.389 Data storage, publication, and destruction  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
AUDITOR CERTIFICATION 
I certify that: 

 
  The contents of this report are accurate to the best of my knowledge. 

 
 No conflict of interest exists with respect to my ability to conduct an audit of the agency under 

review, and 
 

 I have not included in the final report any personally identifiable information (PII) about any 
inmate or staff member, except where the names of administrative personnel are specifically 
requested in the report template. 

 
 
  _    

 
Auditor Signature Date 
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	Auditor name: Bobbi Pohlman-Rodgers
	Address: PO Box 4068, Deerfield Beach, FL 33442-4068
	Email: bobbi.pohlman@us.g4s.com
	Telephone number: 954-818-5131
	Date of facility visit: 07/27/2015
	Facility name: Bon Air Juvenile Correctional Center
	Facility physical address: 1900 Chatsworth Avenue, Richmond, VA  23235
	Facility mailing address if different fromabove: 
	Facility telephone number: 804-323-2550
	Name of facilitys Chief Executive Officer: Superintendent Douglas Vargo
	Number of staff assigned to the facility in the last 12 months: 308
	Designed facility capacity: 270
	Current population of facility: 172
	Facility security levelsinmate custody levels: Medium/I-IV
	Age range of the population: 13-17
	Name of agency: Virginia Department of Juvenile Justice
	Governing authority or parent agency if applicable: 
	Physical address: 600 East Main Street, Richmond, VA  23218
	Mailing address if different from above: 
	Telephone number_2: 804-371-070
	PREA Compliance Manager Title: Community Manager
	PREA Compliance Manager Telephone number: 804-323-2475
	Name of PREA Compliance Manager: Janice Gardener
	PREA Compliance Manager Email address: Janice.Gardener@djj.virginia.gov
	Title of Agency CEO: Director
	Telephone number of Agency CEO: 804-371-0700
	Title of Agency-Wide PREA: Ombudsman
	Telephone number of Agency-Wide PREA: 804-588-3914
	Name of Agency CEO: Andrew K Block
	Email address of Agency CEO: Andrew.Block@djj.virginia.gov
	Name of Agency-Wide PREA: Susan Kirkley Heck
	Email address of Agency-Wide PREA: Susan.Heck@djj.virginia.gov
	The facility is: State
	Facility type: Correctional
	Description of Facility Characteristics: Bon Air Juvenile Correctional Center originally opened in May 1910 as a school for girls.  It became co-ed in 1990 and currently is the only facility of Virginia Department of Juvenile Justice that is co-ed.  Situated in Chesterfield County, VA., the campus is large with multiple buildings, including 7 multiple housing, 3 single-cell housing, kitchen/dining hall, education, administration, recreation, counseling offices, and central medical/infirmary, as well as multiple recreation areas.  Each housing unit contains a day room, laundry area, shower area, counselor's office and unit office.  There is a secure fence surrounding the facility.  Length of commitment ranges from 3 months to a maximum of 7 years or until the youth's 21st birthday.Treatment/Programming includes substance abuse, aggression management, intensive therapeutic programming and sex offender treatment.  There is a counselor assigned to each unit and a recreational therapist who coordinates structured recreational activities.  There is an advocate to address youth grievances.Education is provided at the facility and includes English, Math, Science, Social Studies, Health & Physical Education, Social Skills, and Art.  Youth are able to earn their high school diploma or GED.  Special Education is also provided, as well as Religious programming.  Vocational programs include Advertising Design, Business Education, Career Pathways, Commercial/Residential Cleaning, Cosmetology and Technology.
	Narrative: The Bon Air Juvenile Correctional Center received an on-site PREA audit beginning July 27, 2015.  A meeting was held prior to the site visit to cover the schedule for the two day on-site visit.  Present were the auditor, Superintendent Vargo, Ombudsman and PREA Coordinator Susan Heck, Community Manager-Existing and PREA Manager Janice Gardener, Community Manager-Expansion Dean Sperry, Grievance Coordinator and BSU Director.  Following the meeting a tour of the facility was completed, that included all areas accessible to youth and staff.  Upon completion of the tour, a selection of staff and residents were selected for interview.  11 Specialized Interviews, 8 random staff and 13 youth interviews were completed. Each housing unit contains showers and toilets that allow for use without opposite gender staff observing youth. Curtains and doors provide privacy. Two phones in each unit access #55 - the direct number to the Ombudsman.  Notices were viewed in each housing area that included an outside agency to report PREA allegations.   A blind area was noted during the tour in the stairwell.  The Superintendent immediately issued a memo to all staff that this area is to be checked twice per hour and documented in the logbook.Each youth is screened for vulnerability and aggressive behaviors.  Each youth receives appropriate PREA education on intake.  There are numerous cameras through out the grounds to assist with supervision.  Staff interviews indicate that they are clear on their responsibility to protect and report when made aware of any information regarding a sexual assault or sexual harassment.While the on-site ended on July 28, 2015, the auditor and Ombudsman spent July 29, 2015 at the main office, where the auditor completed the final interviews with the Agency Director, PREA Coordinator, Investigator and Human Resources.
	Summary of Audit Findings: The on-site PREA audit  of Bon Air Juvenile Correctional Center was completed on 07/28/2015.  On 07/29/2015, the auditor completed interviews and file reviews at the main agency office.  It is clear that the Agency takes the Prison Rape Elimination Act very seriously as they have dedicated staff to ensure compliance.  A great deal of Thanks to Ombudsman, Susan Heck, for her hard work and assistance during the audit. 
	Number of standards met: 36
	Number of standards not met: 
	Number of standards exceeded: 4
	Number of standards not applicable: 1
	115: 
	313 text: VOL IV-4.1-1.03 - PREAVOL IV-4.1-2.01 - Security StaffingDaily Duty RostersCapacity Worksheet, dated 9/17/14Community Treatment Model Post AuditExecutive Staff Meeting, dated 6/9/15Staff InterviewsLogbook ReviewThe daily average of 312 youth was used to determine the staffing plan.  The staffing plan is not deviated from.  The current ratio's are 1:10 day and 1:16 nights.  During the tour, one area was determined to be of concern. This was an area under the stairs without camera view.  The Superintended immediately issued a memo requiring this area to be checked twice per hour and that the check is to be documented in the logbook.  Additionally, the shift commander or designee is required to check this area one time per shift and to note the same in the daily shift status report.
	315 text: VOL IV-4.1-1.13 - Resident Personal Necessities and HygieneVOL IV-4.1-1.03 - PREAVOL IV-4.1-2.01 - Security StaffingVOL IV-4.1-2.02 - Supervision of Opposite Gender ResidentsVOL IV.4.1-2.04 - Movement and Supervision of ResidentsVOL IV-4.1-2.14 - Resident, Staff and Visitor searchesMOSS Group Guide to Search of Transgender and Intersex Persons, FEB 2015Training RostersStaff InterviewsIn the past 12 months, there were no cross-gender strip or visual body cavity searches of residents.  This was confirmed during interviews of staff.  Policy allows for cross-gender searches in emergency situations.  Documentation of emergency searches is addressed in policy.  The agency policy requires all staff of the opposite gender to announced their presence when entering housing units.  The agency policy does not allow for searching of transgender or intersex residents to determine genital status.  The agency trained all staff in conducting searches of transgender/intersex youth utilizing the Moss Group guide on the PREA website.
	316 text: VOL IV-4.3-5.02 Language Assistance ServicesIV-4.1-1.03 - PREALanguage Assistance List - 70 languages availableStaff InterviewsThere were no instances where a youth interpreter/reader was needed in the past 12 months.  This was confirmed through interviews. The agency has an agreement with Language Assistance Services that includes 70 languages, and is made available through agency policy.  Services of deaf youth are, by policy, provided through the Health Authority.  Policy requires all forms of information for disabled or limited English proficient youth to be provided for by the Agency.
	317 text: Employee Recruitment DirectiveEmployee Self-Evaluation PREA QuestionsInterview Evaluation SheetInterview QuestionsLMS PREA Overview for HR TrainingStaff Code of ConductStaff InterviewElectronic File ReviewThere were 93 persons hired who have had criminal background record checks.  There were 30 contracts for services where criminal background record checks were completed.   Policy requires that background checks include consultation with abuse registries and prior institutions.  Agency policy requires 5-year background checks. Annually, each employee must answer all three questions as a part of the evaluation process.  HR staff training included specific PREA standards that are applicable, how they apply, and how the agency will comply.  Contractors and Volunteers also undergo background checks.
	318 text: Staff InterviewsUpgrades are required by policy to be in consultation with the PREA Coordinator.  There has been an increase in population due to other programs being closed.  As each building is prepared for opening, there is a noted effort to ensure that all buildings are compliant with supervision standards.   Cameras (8) have additionally been installed using the data from prior tour identification of blind areas. 
	321 text: VOL IV-4.1-1.03 PREAVOL IV-4.3-2.05 - Medical Sexual Assault Response PlanVOL I-1.7-01 - Investigation Unit & Personnel Reporting Responsibilities0620152-15 - Evidence, Investigative UnitVirginia State Policy MOUStaff InterviewsThere were no instances where forensic medical examinations were required in the past 12 months.  Staff interviews confirm this information.  Staff interviews also confirmed presence and awareness of uniform evidence protocol by the investigative unit.  Agency policy allows for forensic medical examinations by a SANE/SAFE or other qualified medical provider and at no cost to the victim.  At the request of the victim, the agency policy allows for a victim advocate to be made available.  There is in place an MOU with the Virginia State Policy to conduct criminal investigations for specific crimes, including allegations of sexual abuse.The agency is currently in discussion with the Youth Woman's Christian Association (YWCA) to provide for victim advocacy services. This is noted by numerous e-mails between the agency and the YWCA Director of Community Outreach & Public Education/R-HART Coordinator.  The MOU is currently in the legal department. In addition, the YWCA has offered training to facility staff to act as the victim advocate.
	322 text: VOL IV-4.1-1.03 PREAVirginia State Police MOUStaff InterviewThe agency is committed to ensuring that all allegations of sexual abuse or sexual harassment are immediately investigated.  The agency Investigative Unit and the Virginia State Police work together to ensure a thorough investigation is completed.  There were 129 allegations of sexual abuse or sexual harassment.  Of these, 129 received administrative investigations and 33 received criminal investigations.
	331 text: VOL IV-4.1-1.03 - PREA05-010 - Board Policy - PREAPower-Point - Staff TrainingStaff Code of ConductStaff InterviewsStaff Training FilesEach employee is required to complete PREA training at hire and every two years.  A Power -Point presentation is utilized for this training and contains all required training as per the standard, including gender specific training. Refresher training is also provided when there are changes to existing policy.  Staff interviews confirm all areas of training is conducted.  Staff training files indicate that training was completed and within time frames.
	332 text: VOL IV-4.1-4.02 VolunteersVOL IV-4.1-1.03 PREABon Air HandbookContractor InterviewFile ReviewAgency policy requires all contractors and volunteers are to be trained based on their contact with youth, but at a minimum to include the zero-tolerance policy and how to report.  Interview confirmed training.  File review confirmed training in PREA Employee Training, Standards of Conduct and Receipt, Staff Training, and PREA Response Protocol.
	333 text: 05-010 Board Policy - PREAVOL IV-4.1-3.21 - Intake and OrientationVOL IV-4.1-1.03 - PREAYouth InterviewsFile ReviewThere were 129 residents admitted in the past 12 months.  Agency policy requires training at orientation; however there was no set time frame noted in policy.  Policy requires training in all areas as identified in the standard.  A review of files indicated that the majority of youth receive a comprehensive PREA education on the day of admission.  After much discussion of the standard, the agency now understands that there are two requirements for training - one on the day of admission and then comprehensive training within 10 days.  The agency has changed their procedure to note that the comprehensive, including the zero-tolerance and how to report, shall be conducted at admission.  The agency provided documentation of the 10 most recent admissions and all were conducted on the day of admission.  PREA education material was made available to youth through posters that were located in the housing units.
	334 text: VOL IV-4.1-1.03 - PREAFile ReviewStaff InterviewsThere are 12 agency-wide investigators who have received specialized training in investigations.  Training was confirmed through a file review noting the NIC training certificates.  
	335 text: VOL IV-4-1.1.03 - PREAStaff InterviewsFile ReviewsThere are 10 medical and mental health practitioners who have received specialized training.  Training was confirmed by the presence of NIC certificates.  Staff interview confirmed both standard PREA training and specialized training.   Additionally, medical staff completed a training by the VCU Health - Child Protective Team entitled "Child Sexual Abuse & Medical Evaluation".  Medical staff also completed standard PREA training as required by the agency.
	341 text: VOL IV-4.1-3.21 - Intake and OrientationVOL IV-4.1-1.03 - PREAPREA Vulnerability Assessment Guidance DocumentCSU Procedure - Vulnerability AssessmentPREA Vulnerability Assessment - VADJJDIS-008 - Intake OrientationDIS-056 - Medical HistoryYouth InterviewsStaff InterviewsFile Review100% of the 129 youth admitted to the facility in the past 12 months were screening for risks of vulnerability or aggressiveness within 72 hours.  This was confirmed through file review.  The screening tool contains all requirements of the standard.  The information is then utilized along with a complete file review to identify those who may be vulnerable to victimization or sexually aggressive.   The forms are filed within the youth's file and are secured.  Only those with the need to know, or with permission of the administration, may access the files.
	342 text: VOL IV-4.1-1.03 - PREAVOL IV-4.1-2-28 - Special HandlingStaff InterviewsStaff interviews confirm that information from the youth's intake screening is utilized in making housing decisions.  No youth were placed in segregation/isolation as a result of the screening for vulnerability or aggressiveness. LGBTI youth are not segregated from general population, but are allowed to express their concerns for their safety.  All youth are given the opportunity to shower separately from other youth.  Policy requires a new screening for transgender/intersex youth every six months, and a new screening of any youth based upon new information.  Isolation is used as a last resort to protecting youth and youth placed in Protective Custody are allowed participation in all activities that do not compromise security of the facility or safety of the youth.
	351 text: VOL IV-4.1-1.15 - Resident Grievance & Complaint RequestVOL IV-4.1-1.03 - PREAVOL IV-4.1-1.01 - Incident ReportsGrievance Poster - English, SpanishResident PREA Education and OrientationReporting Sexual Abuse BrochureOmbudsman Program BrochureYouth InterviewsStaff InterviewsYouth are provided multiple ways to report sexual abuse or sexual harassment.  They may file a grievance, tell staff, request medical services, tell parents/guardians, or use the PREA reporting phone line.  The PREA reporting phone line goes directly to the Ombudsman's Office.  The Ombudsman also assists with the grievance process to ensure grievances are fairly addressed.  The agency is also in discussion with the YWCA as another resource for reporting PREA allegations.  
	352 text: Notification Protocol for GrievancesVOL IV-4.1-1.15 - Resident Grievance and Complaint Request VOL IV-4-1-1.03 - PREAStaff InterviewAgency policy allows for youth to report sexual abuse and sexual harassment through the Grievance Process.  The policy has recently been updated to include all requirements of the standard.  The Notification Protocol requires any grievance alleging sexual abuse or sexual harassment to be called to the  superintendent and to the agency administrative staff.  There was one grievance received alleging a PREA incident that was resolved within 90 days.
	353 text: MOU - JustChildren Program of the Legal Aid Legal Justice ServicesVOL IV-4.1-1.03 - PREAVOL IV-4.1-4.00 - Facility VisitationE-mail correspondence between the Ombudsman and the YWCA Director.Staff InterviewThe agency is currently in discussion with the Youth Woman's Christian Association (YWCA) to provide for support services to youth. This is noted by numerous e-mails between the agency and the YWCA Director of Community Outreach & Public Education/R-HART Coordinator.  The MOU is currently in the legal department. The agency has made arrangements with the YWCA to send agency staff for appropriate training to provide services to youth as needed or requested.   Agency policy allows for attorneys to visit with youth.  Youth also have access to the legal aid through the JustChildren Program.  Additionally, a list of community resources will be added to a youth's treatment plan for reentry into the community.
	354 text: Ombudsman Program BrochureReporting Sexual Abuse BrochureVOL IV-4.1-1.03 - PREAStaff InterviewsYouth InterviewsThe agency provides for third party reporting on its' website at djj.virginia.gov where there is contact information for the Ombudsman, as well as printable brochures that contain contact information.  Both facility administration and the agency will accept a third-party report and the report will be immediately investigated.
	361 text: VOI IV-I-1.7-1.01 - Investigative Unit and Personnel Reporting ResponsibilitiesVOL IV-4.1-1.03 - PREAVOL IV-4.1-1.01 Incident ReportsMOU - Virginia State PoliceSexual Abuse Immediate Response ProtocolNon-Emergency Sexual Abuse Response ProtocolStaff Code of ConductStaff InterviewsThe agency policy requires all staff to accept any report of sexual abuse or sexual harassment and immediately report that information through the chain of command.  All staff are trained on mandatory reporting laws in Virginia.  No staff may share information unless there is a need to know for investigative purposes.  All medical/mental health staff are mandated reporters. Staff interviews confirm knowledge and training.  All reports are forwarded to the designated investigators.
	362 text: VOL IV-4.1-1.03 - PREAVOL IV-4.1-2.28 - Special HousingStaff InterviewsThere were no times in the past 12 months where it was found that a youth was in imminent danger of sexual abuse.  Staff interviews confirm the agency policy that requires all staff to protect and report when there is a substantial risk of sexual abuse.
	364 text: VOL IV-4.1-1.03 - PREAVOL IV-4.3-2.05 - Medical Sexual Assault Response PlanSexual Abuse Immediate Response ProtocolNon-Emergency Sexual Abuse Response ProtocolStaff InterviewsThe agency policy requires all staff to comply with PREA standard 115.364 (a) regarding the steps to be taken in the event of an allegation.  Staff interviewed were able to articulate these steps.    Non-secure staff are required to protect the youth, notify security staff, and take steps to preserve physical evidence.  There were no instances where a youth was alleged to have been sexually abused that required a first responder actions.
	363 text: VOL IV-4.1-1.03 - PREAStaff InterviewsAgency policy requires all reports of sexual abuse that occurred at another facility be immediately reported to that agency (within 72 hours).  Policy requires documentation of the contact.  The agency policy also addresses the immediate response if the facility should receive a similar notification. Staff interviews confirm immediate notification and response.  There were no instances of allegations that a youth was victimized while confined at another facility.
	365 text: VOL IV-4.1-1.03 - PREAVOL IV-4.3-2.05 - Medical Sexual Assault Response PlanSART - Sexual Abuse Immediate Response ProtocolStaff InterviewThe agency has a Immediate Response Protocol that details the steps of the First Responder, Shift Commander, Superintendent, Health Services Unit, Behavioral Services Unit, Transport Staff, and Investigative Unit.  The plan is specific to the facility.  Each is specific to the responsibilities of that person/unit, and the protocol includes specific names and contact phone numbers.  The agency has a SART Team that is notified and appropriately responds as required.  
	366 text: This standard is not applicable.
	367 text: VOL IV-4.1-1.03 - PREAStaff Code of ConductStaff InterviewsThere were no reported instances of retaliation for reporting an event in the past 12 months.  While there is a policy that is compliant with the PREA standards, there is no system currently in place to track and document monitoring of any retaliation.  During the 30-day period, the agency created, and implemented, a form that requires monitoring at the following intervals: 3 days, 7 days, 15 days, 30 days, 45 days, 60 days and 90 days.  Additionally, there is an area to document if monitoring should continue beyond 90 days.
	368 text: VOL IV-4.1-1.03 - PREAVOL IV-4.1-2.28 - Special HousingStaff InterviewsThere were no youth who reported sexual abuse in the past 12 months where protective custody was utilized to protect.  The agency uses Protective Custody as a last means for protecting the youth.  Protective custody meets the requirement of PREA standard 115.342.  This information was confirmed through staff interviews.
	371 text: VOL IV-4.1-1.03 - PREAMOU - Virginia State PoliceStaff InterviewsAgency policy and interviews confirm compliance with standards.  All allegations receive either an administrative or criminal investigation.  Investigations are conducted promptly regardless of the receipt of the allegation.  There were no substantiated allegations of sexual abuse.  All investigators have received specialized training as per PREA standard 115.334.  Investigation files note physical, electronic, and other evidence.   Termination of an investigation is not solely on a youth's recanting of the incident.  Compelled interviews are only conducted after communication with the Commonwealth of Virginia.  Polygraph's are not used as a condition of proceeding with an investigation.  Administrative investigations attempt to determine staff actions/failures and contain written descriptions of evidence. All reports are maintained as required by standard.
	372 text: VOL IV-4.1-1.1.03 - PREAStaff InterviewThere is no standard higher than the preponderance of the evidence in determining substantiated sexual abuse or sexual harassment investigations.
	373 text: VOL IV-4.1-1.03 - PREAVOL I-1.7-01 - Investigative Unit and Personnel Reporting ResponsibilitiesFile ReviewStaff InterviewsThe agency policy mirrors the standard.  There were 33 criminal investigations in the past 12 months.  In each case, the resident was notified of the outcome of the investigation.
	376 text: Staff Code of ConductVOL IV-4.1--2.03 - PREAPower Point - HR TrainingStaff InterviewsFile ReviewsAgency policy mirrors the standard.  Interviews and file reviews indicate that there were no instances where staff had violated the agency's sexual abuse/sexual harassment policy.  There were no staff who received discipline or who had been terminated or resigned in the past 12 months for a violation of the agency's sexual abuse/sexual harassment policy.  
	377 text: VOL IV-4.01-3.01 - PREAStaff Code of ConductStaff InterviewThe agency policy mirrors the standards. There were no volunteers or contractors who were reported to have engaged or violated the agency's sexual abuse/sexual harassment policy.
	378 text: VOL IV-4.1-2.03 - PREAVOL IV-4.1-1.16 - Resident DisciplineStaff InterviewAgency policy mirrors the standards.  All youth are oriented to the disciplinary process during orientation.  All discipline is commensurate with the nature and circumstances of the abuse committed.  The use of disciplinary segregation is only permitted for no more than 5 days.    The agency prohibits youth on youth sexual activity.  There were no findings that a youth on youth incident occurred in the facility.  No youth were placed in isolation as a disciplinary sanction for a resident-on-resident sexual abuse.
	381 text: VOL IV-4.1-1.03 - PREAVOL IV-4.3-2.05 - Medical Sexual Assault Response PlanMental Health ScreeningsVulnerability Assessment with Guidance DocumentStaff InterviewsFile ReviewAll youth are followed up with healthcare practitioners upon admission and when new information is obtained.  Agency policy mirrors the standards.  Interviews with staff and file reviews confirm practice. Of the youth who reported a prior victimization upon intake, 100% were offered a follow up meeting with a medical and mental health practitioner.  Of those who reported a prior perpetrated sexual abuse, 100% of these youth were referred to a mental health professional.
	382 text: Vol IV-4.1-1.03 - PREAVOL IV-4.3-2.05 - Medical Sexual Assault Response PlanStaff InterviewsYouth InterviewsFile ReviewAgency policy requires timely and unimpeded access to medical services, as well as meets all of the standards.  Interviews confirm these practices.   All youth, regardless of an allegation, have access to STD testing and prophylaxis.  Females at the program have access to emergency contraception as ordered by a physician.  All treatment costs associated with a sexual abuse allegation are provided at no cost to the victim.   
	383 text: VOL IV-4.1-1.03 - PREAVOL IV-4.2-2.05 - Medical Sexual Assault Response PlanFile ReviewYouth InterviewsStaff InterviewsAgency policy allows for continued evaluation and treatment to youth who have been victimized by sexual abuse.  Follow-up services, treatment plans and community referrals are in place per interview with medical and mental health staff.  Interviews indicate that the quality of care is above the community level of care. STD and pregnancy testing are available.  Treatment is offered without cost to the youth or youth families.
	386 text: VOL 4.1-1.03 - PREAFile reviewsStaff InterviewsIncident reviews had been conducted for those investigations where the finding was substantiated or unsubstantiated; however, these reviews did not document all requirements of the standard.  During the 30-day period after the audit, the PREA Coordinator worked to create a standard form that will be used moving forward.  This form contains all requirements of the standard and has been put into place at the facility.
	311 text: Policy 05-010 - PREAVol I-12-01 - Staff Code of ConductVOL IV-4-1-1.3 - PREAOrganizational ChartThe agency has a policy mandating zero tolerance toward all forms of sexual abuse and sexual harassment.  The definitions are noted in the Standards of Conduct.  The organizational chart identifies both the PREA Coordinator and the PREA Compliance Manager
	312 text: There are five contracts for the confinement of residents. Each contract requires PREA compliance and both announced and unannounced compliance monitoring on-site.
	388 text: VOL IV-4.1-1.03 - PREADOJ Sexual Violence Survey SummaryReport ReviewStaff InterviewThe agency has collected information utilizing the DOJ Sexual Violence Survey Summary.  This information is reviewed and used to identify problem areas and identifying corrective action.  Prior to the audit, the agency did not prepare a report that contained these items.  A new annual report was submitted for review by the auditor.  The new report details statute, compliance efforts, community model changes, 3 year analysis of allegations, responses taken to allegations, future plans and strategies to address overall culture at each program.  The report is available on the agency website.
	387 text: VOL IV-4.1-1.03 - PREADOJ Sexual Violence Survey SummaryReport ReviewStaff InterviewPrior to PREA standards, the agency posted only the DOJ Survey for Sexual Victimization on their website.  During the audit, the agency presented the new annual report that details statute, compliance efforts, community model changes, 3 year analysis of allegations, responses taken to allegations, future plans and strategies to address overall culture at each program.  This report  was signed by Director Block and has been uploaded to the agency website.
	389 text: VOL IV-4.1-1.03 - PREAStaff InterviewThe agency policy allows for the collection of data from all facilities under its' direct control.  All personal identifiers are removed before making the data public.  Storage of data is, by policy, for 10 years after the initial collection.
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